
Thank you for your prayers. We had a great trip last month: good ministry connections, great time with 
family/friends and safe travel (always good for a 2000 Toyota with over 250,000 miles).

We gave out packets of information about our ministry at 17 different churches in Utah, Idaho, Montana and 
Washington. We had breakfast with 3 pastors, lunch with the District Superintendent of the Southern Idaho 
Assemblies of God, the evening service at the First Assembly of God church in Caldwell, ID and presented our 
ministry to the senior citizens at a retirement community in Spokane Valley, Washington.

We made exciting discoveries as part of this trip, a former Sunday School student of Barb’s at San Diego First 
Assembly (now City View) was serving as Children’s Pastor at a church in Utah. We had both worked with 
Chad when he was a counselor at Royal Family Kids Camp. We had breakfast with him on the way home. 

The second discovery involved a video we made in 2012 for Nhat 
and Elizabeth Tran. They are in Southern California, planting a 
church in the largest Vietnamese community in America. While 
preparing for the trip we realized that Liz is from the Southern 
Idaho District. It helped us to connect with pastors in Idaho when 
they learned that we had made the video for the Trans.  

You can see the Tran’s video at our Web site: www.mandley.com
Click the U.S. Projects button on the navigation bar near the top of 
the page. Then on the U.S. projects page you will see the video clip icon that links to the Trans video. 

Barb’s presentations at the Southwest Regional Crisis Pregnancy Centers Conference went very well. It was 
great to meet so many awesome people focused on savings babies.

Your Prayers Mean A Lot To Us
We canno t  do  t h i s  w i t hou t  you

Dad’s memorial service was wonderful. It was a 
blessing to hear from all the people who still felt a 
strong bond with Dad Bemis after so many years. 
On the way home we spent time with Mac’s family 
as well as old friends from San Diego, now living in 
Idaho, Dave and Aline Nielsen.

The Nielsens introduced us to the CEO and 
Founder of Aloha Publishing who gave us two hours 
of her time as she answered all our questions 
about publishing Barb’s parenting Bible study.

Prayer Requests
1. Continued smooth editing for the Lemons’ video

2. Our trip to Colombia

3. We have received requests from 4 more    
   missionaries, wisdom as we plan ahead

4. Favor with publishing agent for the parenting 
Bible study 

5. My brother had his hip replaced, it appears that 
he will need the other one replaced as well

6. Continued health and wisdom for Barb and Mac.
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Arizona 
AZDC     
 Mandley,  Account # 21315 
Arizona District Council
 2601 E. Thomas Rd. Suite 210
Phoenix,  AZ 85106

Teach me your way, O LORD, and I will walk in your truth; give me an undivided heart, that I may fear your name.
Psalms 86:11 NIV

Thank you for helping us as we help missionaries share God’s love around the world!

California 
SoCal Network     
 Mandley,  Account # 8199 
SoCal Network A/G
17951 Cowan
Irvine,  CA 92614
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Nhat & Liz Tran

God bless,
                  Mac & Barb
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